CYNGOR CYMUNED YSBYTY YSTWYTH COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD MONDAY 20TH APRIL 2015 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Chairman, Cllr Chris Pateman, Eifion Smith, Gary Davies, Peter White, Nick McNally and Gwyneth Davies.
Apologies; Cllr Sheena Duller and Ifan Jones Evans.

Also present was PCSO John Evans.

Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed and passed as a true record by Cllr Gwyneth Davies and seconded by Cllr Eifion Smith

Matters arising:

Community Garden;

Concerns have been raised about the condition of the perimeter fence around the community garden. The garden is the responsibility of the community council and this needs to be addressed. An agreement has been made with Mr And Mrs Lansdon of Glynberws, that they are to replace the fence once their Hydro-electric system is in place on land leased by the community council (the piece of land between the existing fence and the stream).
Water Wheel;

Cllr Eifion Smith declared an interest in the following matter.

More correspondence has been received from Pentir Pumlumon regarding the water wheel, stating that he has seen evidence of ownership of the land the water wheel is situated on from Mrs Jane Lloyd Jones previous solicitor and that she is prepared to give the land to the community council. However the community council need to ask their solicitor to do a search to establish title. There is a cost for this and a quote received in 2010 was for the sum of £750+. 
In our last correspondence sent to Mr Wynne Jones of Pentir Pumlumon we asked him for proof of ownership, and access to maintain the wheel over land owned by Mr Eifion Smith and Sharron Millar. 

In Mr Jones reply regarding access he says he has spoken to the land owners and they are prepared to discuss access with the community council. 

The reply from the land owners was that there will be no access to the water wheel over their land.

Councillors agreed that they were not prepared to pay out for a search to establish land ownership. Also a Land Registry map search showed that the land was unregistered. Therefore the councillors agreed that due to receiving no evidence from Pentir Pumlumon over land ownership they are not prepared to take over the land and the water wheel. The clerk was asked to reply to Pentir Pumlumon.

Correspondence;

One Voice Wales,

A letter was received confirming membership to One Voice Wales for the sum of £60.00.

Defibrillators

The clerk has received an e-mail from BHF confirming that the defibrillators will be distributed to the community council shortly.

Community Website;

The community website is now up and running with limited information and is still under development. The clerk has the administration rights along with the host Mr Alun Jones.

An invoice for setting up the website for the sum of £260.00 has been paid and the money has been reimbursed from Ceredigion County Councils website development grant.

Planning Application;

Planning permission to extend and alterations to Maesybeudy Ysbyty Ystwyth has been granted.

The application for outline planning on land adjacent to Pendre Ysbyty Ystwyth has been refused.

Donations;

The Community Council decided to give donations to the following organisations.

Senior Citizens Club £100.00

Y Babell Goch  £50.00
Air Ambulance £50.00

Trisant YFC £50.00

